
COUNCIL MEETING – 2 FEBRUARY 2022 
NOTICE OF MOTION  

  
 
All England Lawn Tennis Club – restrictive covenants  
  
Council Notes:  
  
The assurances given by the AELTC and Merton Council when the Freehold of the 
land occupied by the Wimbledon Golf Club was sold to the AELTC by Merton 
Council 
  
The statement in the Wimbledon Informer on 24 September 1993 by the Leader of 
Merton Council that: 
  
  “The golf course land will be retained as open space.  The whole stretch has been 
designated Metropolitan Open Land.  We have declared it a conservation area and 
placed strong covenants on the sale.” 
  
The statement in the Wimbledon Informer on 24 September 1993 by the Chairman of 
the All England Lawn Tennis Club that: 
  
“We completely understand and support everyone’s determination to keep the land 
open and we have purchased the land on that basis. 
  
Council therefore requests Cabinet to inform the AELTC that regardless of the 
results of the AELTC Planning Application 21/P2900 and any future similar 
applications, that it intends to enforce its covenants over this land 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr Simon McGrath                 Cllr Anthony Fairclough             Cllr Paul Kohler  
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